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Members of the Korean War Veterans Association chapter 
148 placed a flower wreath at the base of the New Jersey 
Korean War Memorial in Atlantic City July 26, 2013, during 
the commemoration ceremony for the 60th anniversary of 
the signing of the Korean War Armistice. More photos of the 
ceremony can be viewed by visiting our Facebook or Flickr 
page.  (Photo by Master Sgt. Mark C. Olsen/Released)

https://www.facebook.com/pages/New-Jersey-Department-of-Military-and-Veterans-Affairs/245085018841687
http://www.flickr.com/photos/njdmava/
https://www.facebook.com/pages/New-Jersey-Department-of-Military-and-Veterans-Affairs/245085018841687
http://www.flickr.com/photos/njdmava/sets/
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New Jersey’s Dragon Soldiers
Their jobs are not the most glamorous in the military but very 

critical for survival. They have to perform their duties in any type 
of weather element, and if in a serious situation, most likely they 
will be suited up in a uniform that can be very uncomfortable in 
the hot weather.

“It takes a special kind of person to be a Dragon Soldier,” said 
Capt. Leo Magee, company commander 50th Chemical Company. 
“These Soldiers love this stuff and they have to in order to perform 
their duties.”

What Magee refers to is the job duties of a chemical, biologi-
cal, radiological, and nuclear (CBRN) operations specialist. The 
Dragon Soldiers are primarily responsible for defending the coun-
try against the threat of CBRN weapons and weapons of mass de-
struction (WMD).

They accomplish this task by planning, employing and coor-
dinating CBRN defense systems in support of joint and combined 
arms operations, which include CBRN reconnaissance, biological 
agent detection, obscurant systems, decontamination, and other 
CBRN hazard detection and warning.

But what makes this job a little more difficult is the possibil-
ity of having to don into MOPP level 4. MOPP, which stands for 
mission oriented protective posture, are broken into five levels, 
with level zero being the most passive in which the Soldier only 
carries their protective gear. At level 4, the Soldier has don his full 

Story and photos by Staff Sgt. Armando Vasquez, NJ DMAVA public affairs

Pfc. Maria Vasquez, a chemical, biological, radiological, and nuclear 
operations specialist with the 50th Chemical Company washes off po-
tential chemicals from a HUMVEE as part of the decontamination pro-
cess during the CBRN defense exercise held at the Somerset Armory.

Spc. John Barandica, a chemical, biological, radiological, and nu-
clear operations specialist, power washes a HUMVEE as part of the 
decontamination process during a CBRN defense exercise July 23, 
2013. Soldiers from the 50th Chemical Company, New Jersey National 
Guard, conducted annual training at the Somerset Armory July 15-29.

These Soldiers love this stuff 
and they have to in order to 
perform their duties.“

“Capt. Leo Magee
protective gear, which include over garment, mask and hood, field 
gear, footwear covers and gloves. And at this level the Soldier is 
in a very uncomfortable position, not only because of the heat and 
obstructed view from the mask, but because at this level, most 
likely they are in the presence of some CBRN agent.

“We are the first to go in to a possible chemical environment,” 
said Sgt. Curtis Baptiste, a CBRN specialist with the 50th Chemi-
cal Co. “Our job is to detect any type of chemical. We search and 
survey the area and then report to higher command our findings.”

Utilizing hand-held detection kits or biological integrated de-
tection system (BIDS) vehicles, the Soldiers from the 50th Com-
pany perform their jobs that keep other Soldiers safe in the battle-
field, said Staff Sgt. Peter Taburas, also a CBRN specialist with 
the 50th Chemical Co., and a BIDS operator.

Consequently, Taburas, Baptiste and more than 60 Soldiers 
from the Somerset Armory based unit were practicing their skills 
July 23 at the Armory. In hot weather, they simulated the detection 
and decontamination of troops and vehicles as part of their annual 
training, which ran from July 15-29. Although the scenario was 
simulated, the process was real as the Soldiers with their gas mask 
on, sprayed, scrubbed and washed the vehicles to ensure that any 
chemical agent was removed and the equipment and Soldiers were 
ready to get back to their mission.

“This is some excellent training,” said 1st Lt. Elizabeth Dono-
frio, executive officer of the 50th Chemical Co. “In our traditional 

Guard schedule; it is very difficult to train on all the tasks, so we 
train harder during our annual training.”

They know their jobs is very important if a disaster or an at-
tack with WMDs happens in New Jersey, as they would be most 
likely called up to assist local civil authorities and first responders, 
as well as the 21st Civil Support Team. The 21st CST’s mission 
is to assess a suspected WMD attack, advice civilian responders 
on appropriate actions, and facilitate the arrival of additional state 
and federal military forces. 

So critical is the job of these CBRN specialists that Lt. Col. 
Timothy Metcalf, the 21st CST commander, paid a visit to the 
Somerset Armory to assess the training of these Dragon Soldiers.

As the only chemical company in the New Jersey National 
Guard, training to stay mission ready is taken very serious by these 
Soldiers, said Magee. 

“We want to put the Company on the map,” said Magee.
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Col. Lisa J. Hou, center, is pinned her colonel rank by her parents during a pro-
motion ceremony at New Jersey Department of Military and Veterans Affairs’ 
Lawrenceville office July 30, 2013. (Photo by Master Sgt. Mark C. Olsen/Released)
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E-mail your Photo of the Week or
Highlights submissions to:

wayne.woolley@njdmava.state.nj.us  OR 
armando.vasquez@njdmava.state.nj.us

https://www.facebook.com/pages/New-Jersey-Department-of-Military-and-Veterans-Affairs/245085018841687?id=245085018841687&sk=events
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